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A Message from Admin

Dear Hammond Community,

As we near the end of September, I wanted to remind you that we observe this month as
Suicide Prevention Month. It is crucial to come together as a community to raise awareness
and support those who may be struggling. Suicide is a significant public health issue that
affects individuals of all ages, and it is essential to recognize the signs and know how to
seek help.

Here are some ways you can help raise awareness and support suicide prevention:

1. Educate Yourself and Others: Learn about the warning signs of suicide and the risk
factors that can contribute to it. Share this knowledge with your family and friends to
help create a supportive environment.

2. Open Conversations: Encourage open and honest discussions about mental health
and suicide. Let your children know that it is okay to talk about their feelings and that
seeking help is a sign of strength.



3. Promote Resources: Familiarize yourself with local and national resources available
for those in crisis. The 988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline is available 24/7 for anyone in
need of immediate support.

4. Support School Initiatives: HCPSS and HES are dedicated to mental health and
suicide prevention. See here for a resource about preventing youth suicide.

5. Be There: Sometimes, the most important thing you can do is simply be there for
someone. Listen without judgment and offer your support.

Remember, if you or someone you know is struggling, do not hesitate to reach out to school
staff or other trusted individuals in the community. For anyone needing immediate support,
please contact the Suicide or Crisis Lifeline or call 911.

Thank you for your partnership and commitment to ensuring the safety of our students.

Heather Moraff, Principal

Nykia Mapson, Assistant Principal

Hammond Pride Fridays

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LKiUPulmwa9ibX4XG7PSI6tj6EDc3DrS/view?usp=sharing


School Pictures October 9
Individual school pictures will be taken for all students on October 9. You have the
opportunity to pre-order photo packages. A make-up date will be announced at a later
date for anyone who is absent the first day. These photos will be used in the yearbook
at the end of the school year.



News from the Health Room

Flu Shots/Covid Vaccines

Each year, Howard County Public School System partners with Maryland Partnership
for Prevention to bring flu immunizations into our schools for students. This year, they
will also be offering the latest Covid vaccine, if it is available at the time of the clinics.

The clinic at HES will be held on Monday, October 28th, during school hours. If you
would like your child to be vaccinated against the flu and/or Covid at this clinic, please
register at this link: https://www.marylandvax.org/appointment/en/reg/7615829052

Registration ends on Oct 15.

You do not need to provide your child’s insurance information. If you have any concerns
about the new Covid vaccine, you are advised to speak with your child’s pediatrician.

If you wish to cancel your child’s appointment after Oct. 15, please call the nurse at your
child’s school, BEFORE THE MORNING OF THE CLINIC!!!

If you have any questions, please call your school’s health room at (410) 880-5893.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

If in-school immunizations do not suit your family, or if your child would like the support
of a parent when receiving a shot, consider getting a flu shot outside of school. Getting
the flu shot together can help ease any anxiety for kids and make the experience
more positive.

This is an awesome opportunity for students, siblings, parents and grandparents to get
their shots together FOR FREE, WITH OR WITHOUT INSURANCE. (These clinics
have the 65 and older flu shot as well). See the locations and dates on the flier....
https://www.howardcountymd.gov/health/seasonal-flu

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.marylandvax.org%2Fappointment%2Fen%2Freg%2F7615829052&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C8a5330b4a45f4442b2d908dcde436735%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638629628293226953%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qu17efnW5QXal3gYC0VZ0FgJzzi9UztqtJ%2B7ceIN%2BQM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.howardcountymd.gov%2Fhealth%2Fseasonal-flu&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C8a5330b4a45f4442b2d908dcde436735%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638629628293251908%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YedEp%2BL5c4rIknumOkZf8yT5XCMZo0qtbErWzuccdCg%3D&reserved=0


A PE Sneak Peek

Our annual PE Fall Fun Run will be held on Tuesday Oct 15th ( Thursday Oct 17th as
rain date). It will take place during the grade level Related Arts time. More information
to come! Volunteers needed: https://tinyurl.com/HESFFR24

A Note from Music

Chorus at Hammond

Our 4th and 5th grade chorus students have started working with our two music
teachers, Mr. Burrows and Mrs. Sanders. We have over 90 students singing in chorus
this year! We are excited to hear them sing in our two upcoming concerts. We will
share the concerts with the Hammond Middle School choruses. Save the date for our
Winter Concert at Hammond High School on Wednesday, December 18 at 7pm.

A Star Among Us

HES is proud to share that we have a 2nd grader, Bryn Hummel, Ms. Narron's class, who
is going to be in a show at Toby's!

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftinyurl.com%2FHESFFR24&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C97604ccde81d4624716908dcdc082ff2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638627174931185788%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xFkkftO0RvioE%2B717KB19h4B6q1%2FUoHH93w5yl%2FDb38%3D&reserved=0


PTA Yard Sale



Lego Donations for Gifted & Talented - STILL NEEDED PLEASE

Honoring Dr. Martin Luther King

This year, the Howard County Office of Human Rights and Equity have several exciting
opportunities for students to engage with Dr. King’s vision of equality, justice, and
community service. Additionally, all the awards come with cash prizes.

Poster Contest: Open to Elementary, Middle, and High School students, participants
can visually express their interpretation of Dr. King's dream through creative poster
designs. All entries must be received by November 15.

For more information, including deadlines and submission guidelines, please visit
https://bit.ly/2025MLKContests.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2025MLKContests&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C536462273ca64c28250108dcdcb778e3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638627927769235437%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qUeX4l7tKJfAZZcO4JmMVlFh1gRO2rmZB%2BebgBB2euU%3D&reserved=0


Young Author’s Contest

The Howard County Literacy Association invites students in grades 1-5 to submit their
original poems and/or short stories to the annual writing contest called The Young
Authors' Contest.

Click here to view the slides describing the contest rules: Contest Slides All entries
must be submitted as a Word document. In addition, all entries must have a completed
YAC Cover Sheet sent as a PDF. Click here to make a copy: Cover Sheet
Submissions may be emailed to Paula Stehle at paula_stehle@hcpss.org and
Elizabeth Kluh at elizabeth_kluh@hcpss.org by December 20, 2024. Contact Mrs.
Stehle and Mrs. Kluh with any questions. All Young Authors’ Contest information can
be found on the HCLA website. Howard County Literacy Association welcomes
parents as members. Visit the HCLA Welcome Page for information about joining.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fpresentation%2Fd%2F1eTXH6FPGG4DEd54mUJ6rpqM2GSmDCY15z4d5zfhWnLk%2Fedit%23slide%3Did.p1&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496320072%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b%2FX6xuLe25rWZZg2sfYVtnBQ5H4kZvyX4x3UmYSUy4Y%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1jXd8qMoMFCT05Azxq-eb7YfDB072nRy8%2Fcopy&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496341708%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MfBLp%2FkAiXaLmQX9tEoSZi79CxzpNsyPi46NNebf5KE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2Fyoung-authors-contest.html&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496357597%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cZrboLWgVI6coyQz74XwnvpxGz9g%2FxVwQN9TIAIiI%2Bs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496373211%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LTrdHCrY1T4cDi5t%2FMl4ggigagcxAaQdSDkVekAE8uY%3D&reserved=0


Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion

September 15th through October 15th marks National Hispanic Heritage Month!
This month celebrates and honors the contributions, culture, and history of those from
or with ancestors from the Caribbean, Mexico, Spain, Central, and South America!







Important Dates

9/30 Restaurant Night: Red Robin (Columbia)

10/3 Schools & offices closed

10/5 HES Community Yard Sale

10/9 Individual School Pictures

10/15 PE Fall Fun Run

10/18 School Closed for students

10/19 Trunk or Treat - 12:00 - 2:00 pm

10/28 Flu Clinic - Flu and Covid shot Clinic at school

10/30 End of Quarter 1

10/31 Schools Closed for students

11/5 Election Day - Schools & Offices closed

11/8 Report Cards available at 4pm

11/8 Window opens to schedule Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/14 Hearing & Vision Clinic

11/21 Hearing & Vision Clinic - RESCREENING

11/21 Parent-Teacher Conference scheduling window closes at 4:00 pm

11/25 School closes 3 hours early

11/25 In-Person Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/26 School closes 3 hours early

11/26 Virtual Parent-Teacher Conferences

11/27 School closed

11/27 Virtual Parent-Teacher Conferences



11/28 School closed

11/29 School closed


